PCMS Foundation 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

July 26, 2017
Attendance: Allegra Johnson (Foundation Co-Chair), Lucia Urtusastegui (Foundation Co-Chair), Ellen Etheridge (Finance Committee Director), Jeanne Sacks (Recording Secretary), Amanda Becker (Regulatory Committee Director), Leslie Robertson (6th grade Teacher Representative), Kris Mamaghani (Treasurer), Damarcus Henley (7th grade Teacher Representative), Jennifer Fenmore (Financial Secretary), Julia LeDoyen (Academic Committee Director), Ashley Thurman (8th grade Teacher Representative), Fran Bartel (Non-voting Member), Gregory Jay (guest), and Dr. Angelique Conner (guest).
Welcome and Opening:  Meeting called to order at 10:08 a.m. by A. Johnson
Public Comment  


Amanda Becker introduced Gregory Jay who was one of three individuals who expressed an interest in serving as a Community Member on the 2017-18 Foundation Board.  Mr. Jay is an attorney with part of his practice involving school/education law.  He previously served on the School Council at Dunwoody Elementary School including two years as chair.  He has a daughter in the gifted program at PCMS and a son receiving special education services at PCMS. Board members were given the opportunity to ask any questions of Mr. Jay and then he was excused from the meeting.

Community Member

Allegra reminded everyone that two additional candidates had expressed an interest in serving as Community Member.  Michelle Sandrock, sister-in-law of current Board member Mandy Sandrock, has a background in education and attended our May 2017 meeting.  Additionally, one other name was submitted for consideration by Lucia Urtusastegui.  However, no biographical information was submitted following a request and this individual had not attended any of our Board meetings.  Furthermore, E. Etheridge had email communication from this individual indicating his student had been enrolled elsewhere and the family no longer wished to receive PCMS communications.

Following Motion by J. LeDoyen and second by L. Robertson, the Foundation Board voted unanimously to elect Gregory Jay as the second Community Member for the 2017-18 School Year.

Chairman Report

Allegra distributed a schedule for the 2017-18 Board meetings to members present.  Members were reminded to provide advance notice if unable to attend any meeting and to provide any agenda items as soon as possible giving ten (10) days’ notice if possible.
Academic Committee Teacher (Position #6)

The Board discussed filling the open position on the Academic Committee.  Previously, at our June 2017 meeting Ms. Jenny Schiff appeared and expressed interest in filling this position.


By unanimous vote following motion by J. LeDoyen and second by K. Mamaghani, the Foundation Board voted to elect Jenny Schiff as Teacher (Position #6) on the Academic Committee for the 2017-18 School Year.
Approval of Minutes

By unanimous vote following Motion by E. Etheridge and second by D. Henley, the Foundation Board approved the minutes from the June 26, 2017 meeting.
Academic Committee Report

Julia reported that many parent volunteers were still needed for Registration.  Members were encouraged to volunteer for as many shifts as possible.  Julia reported that approximately 45% of incoming 6th grade families had already created Membership Toolkit (MTK) accounts.  This percentage was on par with previous years.  Julia further reported that P.E. clothes would not be sold at Registration, but rather during the first week of classes.  Finally, with regard to Registration, Julia reported that efforts to resolve the residency requirement verification issue had been moderately successful.  Kris verified that three (3) card readers were available to accept credit card payments at Registration, $2,000 petty cash would be on hand, and there were volunteers to post payments after Registration.

The Academic Committee will meet once per month at 7:30 a.m. approximately 2 weeks prior to the full Board meeting.  Julia will be providing a schedule of dates.  The Committee will focus efforts on addressing the CIP, FTE funds, CCRPI scores, Title One, and waivers.


Julia reported that one parent complaint had been received by the Committee expressing concern about grades not being timely entered in Infinite Campus, the lack of Science Fair participation by PCMS despite being a STEM certified school, and inadequate notice of testing schedules at PCMS.  This complaint was also shared with the Regulatory Committee.
Financial Report

Financials

Copies of the Statement of Activity from July 1, 2016 – June 30, 2017, and the June 30, 2017 Statement of Financial Position, hereto attached, were provided to the Board.  Kris reported that funds approved at the June 26, 2017, for the Science World Magazine and STEM ipads will process as part of our 2017-18 budget, but can be reflected as being spent from our 2016-17 Annual Fund campaign.

Kris solicited feedback from the Board about the types of reports and information which would be helpful for monthly review going forward.  There was additional discussion of committee budgets and each committee’s responsibility to monitor its own budget in addition to being monitored by the Treasurer and Finance Committee.  Kris recommended that the Board upgrade the Quickbooks version being used and will look into the cost of an online version which carries a monthly fee.


Julia recommended changes to the checks and balances systems used by the Treasurer and Finance Committee to assure transparency.  These included two-step review of the monthly bank statement (Treasurer and Co-chair; or Treasurer and Finance Director; or Treasurer and Financial Secretary) and background checks for anyone with check writing authority.

Kris will resend the 2017-18 Budget with additional breakdown by committee.  Kris is also in the process of doing a 12-month bank statement reconciliation and will have Allegra review the same once it is complete.

Finance Committee

Ellen reported that Spiritwear had received approximately $3,000 in online sales thus far.  Also, $32,800 had been collected for the 2017-18 Annual Fund Campaign.  Ellen reminded Board members that she would be meeting with teachers prior to the start of school to go over grant requests and faculty allotment procedures.  Finally, Ellen indicated that the Finance Committee would not meet prior to the August 2017 Board meeting, but would set a schedule of monthly meetings thereafter.


Intramurals

Allegra reminded members that the Foundation provided $4,800 ($2,400 per semester) in the 2016-17 school year for the Intramural program. In anticipation of a request to do the same in 2017-18, additional information was sought regarding the program. After reviewing sign-in sheets and information from the 2016-17 school year, it appears that on average only 15 students per day were taking advantage of the Intramural program during the second semester.  Prior to the 2016-17 school year there was a grant received by PCMS to fund the program.  Suggestion was made that conditions be required (more structure, more feedback, etc.) if the Foundation grant is to be renewed.  After some discussion it was agreed that Allegra will gather some additional information about the original intent and current need for the program.  This issue will be more fully addressed at the next Board meeting.
Principal’s Report

Dr. Conner appeared on behalf of Mr. Heptinstall who was unable to attend the meeting.  

Interior Improvements

Dr. Conner reported that painting in the building had not begun as scheduled.  DCSD was still arranging a contractor to perform the work.  Patchwork and removal of all items from the walls had occurred.  Classrooms will need to be set up for the start of school.  There is no anticipated completion date for painting at this time, but it will not occur before the start of school.

PCMS received their AHERA Notification (a copy of which is attached hereto).  There was no asbestos found at PCMS.


DCSD Open House Dates

Mr. Heptinstall has a communication scheduled to go out to explain the Open House date set by DCSD (August 2 from 

4:30 – 6:30 p.m.), a Team Meeting Parent Night approximately two (2) weeks later when student schedules are more certain, and Curriculum Night in early September.  This information is on the website and will go out via Sunday eblast in the newsletter.

Staffing Update

Dr. Conner reported that there are two (2) open positions; Mr. Heptinstall expects to be fully staffed by the start of school.  Ms. Hill was promoted to another school and will need to be replaced.  A new, male, bookkeeper has been hired to replace Ms. Parsons who retired.

2017-18 PCMS Calendar

The calendar was provided to members present.  Allegra reminded Dr. Conner that Mr. Heptinstall needs to provide the calendar to the City of Dunwoody in order for them to coordinate field use.


Welcome Back Breakfast

Dr. Conner inquired as to whether this event is scheduled for Monday.  Lucia will follow up with Mandy to determine status.


Parent Concerns about Summer Work

Mr. Heptinstall asked that the Academic Committee review the summer work provided and give feedback on content, amount, etc.  Lucia will follow up with Julia regarding the same.


Grant Requests

Ms. Schiff submitted a request for $752 to cover the cost of 1700 pairs of solar eclipse viewers.  Concern was expressed about ability to obtain these glasses at this late hour.

By unanimous vote, following Motion by L. Urtusastegui and second by E. Etheridge, the Board voted to APPROVE the request from Ms. Schiff for up to $900 for 1700 eclipse viewers, if they can be obtained in time for the August 2017 eclipse.


Website Updates

Dr. Conner reported that PTCC information is being removed from the website.  Amanda Becker is overseeing this for the Foundation.  


AP Committee Assignments

Dr. Conner further reported that Assistant Principals had not yet been informed about on which Foundation committee they will serve.  Dr. Conner and Allegra will follow-up with Mr. Heptinstall to find out this information.


Registration/Proof of Residency

Dr. Conner reported that Mr. Heptinstall is consulting with DHS and local elementary schools to confirm how they verify residency.  There will be packets of forms ready for Registration.

Ballfields

Dr. Conner reported that construction is scheduled to take place from mid-August 2017 to February 1, 2018.  The area will be fenced off.  Noise levels will be considered during testing periods.  And construction will not affect CV Classic.


Partners in Education

Rita’s has reached out to PCMS.  Information was passed on to Ellen to follow up.  Additionally, Huntington has also reached out to PCMS.  Lucia took information and will follow up with them.

Committee Reports

Regulatory

Amanda inquired as to whether volunteers are still required to log their hours.  Although this is no longer required, it was agreed that the ability to record was helpful for grant applications, etc.  Therefore, Amanda will confirm the link is still functional.  Amanda requested an electronic copy of the calendar to post on the website.  Amanda inquired as to whether the Annual Fund tab on the website should be merged into a general Fundraising tab.  It was agreed that Annual Fund should be kept separate.  Amanda inquired as to whether to establish an online school store through MTK.  It was agreed that such a store would create too much difficulty on a constant basis in terms of delivering items, tracking finances, etc.

Meeting time for this committee will be determined once all members are identified.  Monthly meetings may not be necessary as much of this committee’s work can be reviewed quarterly.  


First priority for the committee is cleaning up the website (removing PTCC references, etc.).
Old/New Business

Conflict of Interest Forms

Board members executed conflict of interest forms.  Allegra will follow up with any members not at the meeting.

State Charter Training

Board members were asked to submit potential dates from August – November 2017 for the 3-hour group training session required.  This will take place on a Saturday from 9-12.

Teacher Representative Committee Assignments

Teacher Representatives decided amongst themselves on which committee each would serve.  Ms. Robertson will serve on the Finance Committee; Mr. Henley will serve on the Academics Committee; and Ms. Thurman will serve on the Facilities Committee.


Community Member Committee Assignments

The Board discussed how to determine which Community Member will serve on which committee (Regulatory and Academics).  Options considered included voting on where to place each community member or allowing the community members to decide amongst themselves.  It was agreed that community members should be allowed to express their preference.  Allegra and Lucia will follow up with Ms. Bussert and Mr. Jay to find out their preference.
Review of Action Items

Action items from the June 26, 2017 Board meeting were reviewed.  Completed and no-longer relevant items were noted.  Ongoing items are included in the Action Items below.

Action Items:
· Jeanne will submit the approved June 26, 2017, minutes to Peggy Fenton and Devon Simony to be added to websites.

· Jeanne will submit a Summary of Actions to be posted on the Foundation and PCMS websites within two (2) days of the date of each meeting

· Mr. Heptinstall will coordinate laser engraving the Chromebooks with Foundation name/logo when school resumes; this will take approximately 3 days; the Foundation needs to provide the text to be engraved
· Mr. Heptinstall will look into conflict resolution training for the APs

· An audit will be completed in July
· Mr. Heptinstall will create a summary of FTE fund spending historically and a proposed budget for FTE funds for next year and present the same to the Board for review at the July meeting
· Current members should complete the Manual form that Jeanne emailed to all members to describe the responsibilities of their current position.
· Allegra will color code the school calendar when she receives it from Mr. Heptinstall to reflect the school events related to various committees.
· Mr. Heptinstall will meet during Pre-Planning with Booster Clubs and establish procedures requiring them to allow parents to pay by check or paypal (or some cash/money order alternative)
· Mr. Heptinstall will provide a write-up for the Crier about Thomas Womack’s TSA victory for Allegra to submit
· Mr. Heptinstall will contact DHS and area elementary schools regarding procedures for verify residency requirements
· Mr. Heptinstall will follow up with the DCSD about the schedule for painting the building

· Kris will look into Quickbook upgrade options

· Kris will resend the Budget to members with committee budgets provided separately as well
· Allegra will follow up with Mr. Heptinstall about AP committee assignments

· Lucia will follow up with Mandy about the Welcome Back Breakfast for staff

· Lucia will follow up with Julia about Mr. Heptinstall’s request that Academic Committee review Parent Concerns with Summer Work

· The Academic Committee will review summer packets and provide feedback to Mr. Heptinstall

· Ellen will follow up with Ms. Schiff on the approval and purchase of the eclipse viewers

· Mr. Heptinstall will provide the school calendar to City of Dunwoody for use in field scheduling
· Ellen will follow up with Rita’s on sponsorship/partners in ed 

· Lucia will follow up with Huntington on sponsorship/partners in ed

· Ellen will provide a schedule of Finance Committee meetings

· Amanda will follow up on the logging of volunteer hours

· Amanda will provide a schedule of Regulatory Committee meetings

· Julia will provide a schedule of Academic Committee meetings

· Lucia will follow up with Mandy on a schedule of Facilities Committee meetings

· Mandy will provide a schedule of Facilities Committee meetings

· Allegra will coordinate signing of Conflict of Interest forms for members not present at the July 2017 meeting

· Members should email Allegra with available Saturdays from August to November for group training

· Lucia and Allegra will meet with Ms. Bussert and Mr. Jay to find out on which committee they want to serve
( Next meeting – August 17, 2017, at 7:30 a.m.  Meeting adjourned at 12:13 p.m.
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